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Dear Pastor, Church & Friends, 
 
           Greetings in the Most Precious Name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, To Him be all the Glory.   
 ‘For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labor of Love, which ye have shewed toward his Name’  
  Hebrews 6:10. 
           In behalf of Bethel Independent Baptist Church, I would like to give my deepest thanks and gratitude 
once again for the Love and Compassion you shewed to us in the mission field, particularly in your prayers 
and  financial supports, I know that this labor you do with us in the Lord is not in Vain. 
          The Lord has been gracious this past few months, we are privileged to served and witnessed his blessing 
in our Vacation Bible School last month, there are  more than two hundred children has been reach out by the 
gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ, we are blessed to teach and hand them a simple food and their response to the 
word of God, and we praise the Lord that many juniors who came from our VBS are now attending the church 
right after the program. We are now in a follow up  program to reach the family of these children with the gos-
pel of Christ. 
            As the word of God says, don’t be weary in well doing, for due season we shall also reap if we faint 
not, it is a truly a blessing that more than a year  and  months of prayers and have series of bible studies, we 
witnessed these 9 new believers who decided to follow the Lord in water baptism. Please pray for their Spir-
itual Life and see them growing in the Faith and get involve in the ministry of the church. 
           Another exciting moment that give us joy and new experience  despite of many challenges we face is in 
the new mission work that we started this year, we are experiencing difficulties in many form like transporta-
tion vehicle, but we thank the Lord for the heart of our youth volunteers who are working with me. We are 
conducting  new bible studies, little by little the youth team has now establishing children centers in the area, 
and we are praying the two bible studies and attenders in this mission will decide to follow the Lord in bap-
tism.    
             Please continue to pray for me and my family’s health especially me and my wife as we are praying to 
his provision to our  general check up and testing. Thank you very much and God continue to bless us all. 
             
 
Prayers Request and  needs: 
 
1, Church vehicle (Van) transportation ministries  
2, Bibles for new Christians 
3, Youth Camp on December 
4, Youth Rally this July 
 
                    
 Yours Missionary in the Field, 
 
   Bro Robert Mendoza 
        
 

                                                                  



 VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 2024  

 
OUR NEW BIBLE STUDY CONTACTS IN THE MISSION WORK AT 

 LUBAO, PAMPANGA 

                
                    OUR RECENT BAPTISM  FROM APRIL TO  JULY 
 

 
PLEASE BE IN PRAYER FOR THIS VAN THAT WE ARE PRAYING TO BUY, WE ARE PRAYING FOR   
                                                          THIS TO BE USE FOR OUR BUS MINISTRY                                                                                                       


